Newtown Babe Ruth Softball Meeting                                              09/09/2010

 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Attendance:   Keith Cheh, Stacey Laaksonen, Pat Reilly, Scott Beals, Fred Ryan, Staci Nicholson, Allan Linden,

Mark Krasnickas, Edward Dimartino, Len Calbo, Paul Flint, Chris Silvaggi, Dave Ruscoe, Jeff Murabeck, Wendy Merrick

Treasurer/Financial Update:   Staci N.

Paid bill for fence at NMS, $7000.00; 

There was an overall loss of revenue on the Spring Season.  Park and Rec fees doubled and now will be $20/player fee for all seasons.  There was no notification prior to the season, however when notified, extra fee was paid. 

Trophy bill of $100.00.  Sponsor Plaques need to be completed - they have been ordered, Sue G. Has team pictures.  Travel financial figures not complete -mostly self funded.

Fall season:     Stacey, Allan, Keith, Jeff

Keith Cheh and Jeff Murabeck are Fall Ball Co- Directors.  

There are 83 girls registered and expect a few more over the next week or so.  

Fliers were sent to the schools and have recruited a few more 8 yr olds.  Primary complaint from the flier was when received it was already a late fee. 

The High School clinic start next Tues. 9/15 at RIS(younger girls) and NMS(older div).

Pitching clinics have been added.  These are 45 minute semi-private lessons by Cathy Byrne.  

Teams are starting to have practices along with clinics as well as weekend games - in and out of town. 

Practices will be Thurs/Friday - coaches to work this out between 3 teams.  To avoid excessive days of softball may be recommended to have a good warm out, 1hour prior to the game for batting, fielding, etc.

Umpires for Fall Ball - 2 teens -if need and adult umpire, Stacey L. Will come to field to pay.

T-shirts were done by Stacey L and Staci N.  Significant savings by doing them ourselves. 

Equipment boxes at Dickinson, Head of Meadow and MiddleGate are empty.  RIS, Liberty and NMS boxes ready for play.

Season Ending Event will need to be planned.  Budget for food ($625), awards ($850), DJ($450).

Nominations for Board Positions

Every position is open for election every year.

Members in good standing are allowed to vote - must attend ½ of the meetings during the course of the year.

There are 5 elected positions    1. President, 2. Vice-President, 3. Director of Operations, 4. Treasurer, 5.Secretary 

There are other appointed positions after the election - equipment manager, special events coordinator, public relations.

Stacey requested any nominations for any of these positions  - no one responded.  Any interested candidates must submit there intent to run by 1 week prior to the next Board meeting(10/13/10)

Around the room:

There will be a Lightening detention system installed - alarm will sound and all must get off fields.

New backstop at Dickinson Field. 

Now have removable pitching rubbers and will need markers for 35' and 40'.

NMS will have irrigation system installed; no chemical allowed on fields at schools any longer - state law.

Allan needs a copy of League’s latest insurance form.

Accident forms to be filled out only when seek medical care.  Bills to be paid with insurance/out of pocket and will be reimbursed when verified by receipts and letter from Treasurer.

Pitching rubbers - have 4 for clinics; Need 2 more for RIS and Liberty fields.  Tape measure to mark distances.

Submitted by Wendy Merrick, Secretary

